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Thank you, Mr. President. 

My delegation extends a warm welcome to the delegation of Tuvalu, headed by the Prime Minister, and thanks them for their continuous commitment to the UPR mechanism.
Ghana commends the endorsement by the Tuvalu Government of several measures aimed at promoting and protecting the human rights of its citizens, as well as ensuring that provisions of international human rights instruments are reflected in domestic legislations and policies. We welcome, in particular, the National Action Plan on Human Rights of Tuvalu 2016-2020, and the Report of the Scoping Study Team on the Feasibility and Options for the Establishment of a National Human Rights Institution.
Ghana congratulates Tuvalu for participating in the 2016 Convention against Torture Initiative (CTI) Regional Seminar organized in Fiji, and commends the government’s commitment to realizing accession to the UN Convention against Torture, and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment soon. 
Ghana recommend Tuvalu:
i. Ratify the International Human Rights instruments it is not party to;
ii. Improve health-care infrastructure, access to emergency obstetric care, midwife training, and resources devoted to maternal health; 

iii. Expedite establishment of the National Human Rights Institution in compliance with the Paris Principles; and 
iv. Assess  on regular basis the impact of climate change and natural disasters on the full enjoyment of human rights by the poor and low-income population, with the view to supporting victims of such disasters;
My delegation wishes Tuvalu every success with the review process. 

I thank you.        

